
GENERAL PUBLIC INTEREST 
 

NOTICE OF EXTENSION OF WRITTEN COMMENT PERIOD 
 

Office of the State Fire Marshal 
 
On November 4, 2022, the Office of the State Fire Marshal published a 
Notice of Proposed Rulemaking concerning the Regulations Relating to 
Fireworks and Flamethrowing Devices. (California Regulatory Notice 
Register 2022, No. 44-Z, November 4, 2022, p. 1299.) 
 
The original written comment period for this action was:  
November 4, 2022, through December 20, 2022.  
 
The Department is now extending the written comment deadline. The 
extended written comment period is:  
November 4, 2022, through January 4, 2023 
 
The Notice of Extension of the Written Comment Period, Initial Statement 
of Reasons, and Express Text of Regulations for this rulemaking can be 
accessed on the Office of the State Fire Marshal website:  
 
https://osfm.fire.ca.gov/divisions/code-development-and-analysis/title-19-
development/   under the tab titled: (FWX) Fireworks and Flamethrowing 
Devices – Fee Increase 
 
Please submit all written comments or questions to: 
 
 
Eireann Flannery 
CAL FIRE / Office of the State Fire Marshal 
715 ‘P’ Street, Suite 900 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
Title19Regulations@fire.ca.gov 
Phone: (916) 531-7650 
 


